
SCRIBEthe SCRIBEthe
BY TEMPLE BETH AMBY TEMPLE BETH AM

November 2020 • Cheshvan-Kislev 5781 
Published Monthly • Volume 6, Issue 2

November 2020 • Cheshvan-Kislev 5781 
Published Monthly • Volume 6, Issue 2

THANKSGIVING 
INTERFAITH 

SERVICE
(back cover)

THANKSGIVING 
INTERFAITH 

SERVICE
(back cover)



www.TempleBethAm.com • 561.747.11092

CONTENTS___________________

How Is Temple Beth Am Doing?.....................................................................3

Celebrate Shabbat with Temple Beth Am......................................................4

One Opinion.....................................................................................................5

“Let There Be Light” in the Darkness/100 Women Who Care....................6

Men’s Club Happenings....................................................................................7

Sisterhood Scoop..............................................................................................8

Simon Baker HHD Food Drive Thank You/Youth Group News.................9

Who Knows One?/Mitzvah of the Month....................................................10

Sisterhood Speaker/Men’s Club Veterans Day Program.............................11

The One School News.....................................................................................12

A Message from The One School PTO/Virtual Kids Shabbat...................13

Mischpacha Family Center News..................................................................14

Mazel Tov!........................................................................................................15

Book Club........................................................................................................16

November Calendar.......................................................................................27

Thanksgiving Interfaith Service.................................................... Back Cover

EXECUTIVE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President: Lindsay Hirsch 

president@templebetham.com
Vice President: Peter Sandquist 

psq396@aol.com
Vice President: Jackie Halderman 

jghalderman@comcast.net
Vice President: Jason Rogers 

jason@argoprod.com
Treasurer: Orin Shakerdge 

orin.shakerdge@nee.com
Secretary: Steve Misshula 

steven.misshula@gmail.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Bruce Cohen	 Liz Levine
Bob Hochman	 Marc Siegel
Mark Golzbein	 Harvey White
Michael Walder	 Myles Cooley

MEN’S CLUB REPRESENTATIVE
Jack Tenenbaum

SISTERHOOD REPRESENTATIVE
Debbie Baseman

PARLIAMENTARIAN
Mark Slifkin

PAST PRESIDENTS
Jeanne Tarsches
John Alexander
Alvin Schlossberg
Brud Tarsches
Stephen Lewis
Michael Deakter*
Beth Eisenman
Len Green
Jerry Silvers
*served two 2-year terms 
**served two 3-year terms

TEMPLE BETH AM 
2250 CENTRAL BLVD, JUPITER, FL 33458
www.TempleBethAm.com 
561.747.1109 
tba@templebetham.com
Office Hours: Mon–Fri, 9:00am–5:00pm

TEMPLE BETH AM PROFESSIONALS
Rabbi Alon Levkovitz
Rabbi Brett Tancer

Cantorial Soloist Marcy Morris
Executive Director: Danna Cohen
Education Director: Alissa Frankel

Youth Engagement Director and Program Assistant: Elana Beame
Early Childhood Director: Patty McCaulley 

Director of Education Finance and Administration: Carol Sleeper
Young Family Program Coordinator: Paula Deakter

Mishpacha/Family Center Coordinator: Yael Luski Lawrence
Manager of Design and Communications: Carolyn Tierney

Staff Accountant: Meredith Goodman
Executive Administrative Assistant: Margot Hauser

Assistant Scribe Editors: Margot Hauser & Debbie Baseman
Facilities Supervisor: Alex DeLeon

Senior Maintenance: Alfredo Montes
Maintenance: Richard Remick

Arnie Weinstein
Bob Miller
Tom Ross
Myrna Abramowitz
Jody Minde
Bruce Cohen**
Hal Baseman*
Mark Slifkin
Carol Carswell



www.TempleBethAm.com • 561.747.1109 3

___________  HOW IS TEMPLE BETH AM DOING?
by Rabbi Alon Levkovitz

The most common question I am 
asked lately is, “How is the Temple 
doing?”, which translates to, “Do we 
have enough cash to pay our bills?” 
The unequivocal answer is “yes”. 
We are still strong and have the 
means with which to live up to our 
mission to provide our members 
and the larger community with the 
highest quality and most spiritual 
and creative way to live Jewish life. 
But, you need to know that the 
pandemic hurt us. A few days ago 
I gave a message to the board that I 
would like to share with you: 

The past decade and a half were 
usually good for TBA financially. 
In most years, at the October board 
meeting (after closing the books 
of the previous year), we learned 
that we ended up with a modest 
surplus and received a cautiously 
positive projection for the existing 
year. The board responsibly and 
wisely transferred the surplus to 
a collection of rainy-day funds, 
such as Capital Replacement and 
Operating Reserve. 

Today, unfortunately, we are not 
going to give you the same kind of 
a report. This is our rainy day. It is 
true that, against all odds, we ended 

the year 2019-2020 with a surplus, 
but the projection for 2020-2021 is 
unsurprisingly gloomy. 

There are two main reasons for our 
current predicament. First, because 
of the pandemic we ended up with 
significantly less children in The 
One School than we had originally 
projected. When we prepared the 
budget, before COVID-19, not only 
was the school full, but we also had 
a long waitlist of families hoping 
to send their kids to our excellent 
school. Unfortunately, we started 
this school year in August with 30% 
fewer students. Since then, more 
children have enrolled, but we are 
still far from our target number. 

Secondly, some TBA members 
decided to take a “year off ”. Not 
having in-person High Holy Days 
Services and starting Religious 
School virtually caused some 
families not to join this year. 

We will be having a long discussion 
about what we have already done 
in response to the situation and 
the steps we would be taking in 
the future. But I want to start such 
conversations by emphasizing three 
things we must avoid:

1.	Panic. The main reason not to 
panic is that no one makes a 
sensible decision when being in 
this state. We know that we have 
to work harder while at the same 
time cutting our expenses, but I 
have no doubt that the staff and 
leadership of TBA have what it 
takes to overcome this challenge. 

2.	Being too calm. “The good Lord 
will provide” is not the right 
strategy right now. We must 
understand the magnitude of 
the challenge and be aware that 
it may take more than one year 
until it is fully met.   

3.	Wasting the opportunity. Just 
trying to go back to where we 
were before COVID is not good 
enough. For many years, we 
have been experiencing a shift 
in all aspects of Jewish life in 
America and we were among 
the first congregations to adapt. 
The pandemic accelerated these 
changes, but it also cleared 
the path to identifying new 
opportunities and to envision 
ways to celebrate Jewish life like 
we have never seen before. 

In the early stages of the pandemic, 
I attended a class in which the 
instructor challenged us to think 
deeply about what kind of ancestors 
we want to be. I never thought 
of myself as an ancestor before. I 
thought of myself as a father, and 
one day, I hope, a grandfather, but 
never as an ancestor. So, it took me 
a while to come up with an answer. 
What would make us ancestors is 
our ability to successfully solve the 
problem of the present time, while 
laying the foundations for a better 
future. This is our time to do so, 
and I encourage each and every one 
of you to take this opportunity and 
think and act in a different way to 
the unique challenge that we are 
facing.
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Friday, November 6 
7:00pm
Shabbat Service

Friday, November 13 
5:30pm
Virtual Kids Shabbat
7:00pm
Shabbat Service

Friday, November 20 
7:00pm
Shabbat Service with 
Birthday Blessings

Friday, November 27 
7:00pm
Shabbat Service

CONNECT WITH US!

www.facebook.com/ 
TempleBethAmJupiter

@TBAJupiter 
#ConnectTBA

Do you get Temple Beth Am’s Tuesday emails? 
If not, call the office at 561.747.1109 to get 
added to the list. They’re full of important 
information about upcoming activities and 
events, so don’t miss out! 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!
David & Carol Shapiro 

from Jupiter

Bruce & Ilene Zwick 
from Palm Beach Gardens

Leona Usher thanks everyone for their 
thoughtfulness and condolences on the 

passing of her son, Henry Fischer.

RECENTLY PASSED
Stephen Gordon, husband of Nikki Gordon and father of Sarah Gordon

Janet Bereznik, mother of Sue Torbin

Stewart Gilbert, father of Jon Gilbert and grandfather of Graham Gilbert

Dan Baum, friend of Jody Minde

Alan Morganstein, husband of Toby Morganstein and father of Marcy Isdaner

Henry Fischer, son of Leona Usher

Mildred Silverman, mother of Sandy Bobrow, grandmother of Lisa Strahl, and great-grandmother of Madison Strahl

Sherrie Kesselman, wife of Michael Kesselman and mother of Paige & Skylar Kesselman

Michael Andalman, friend of Ralph & Chris Rolnick

CELEBRATE SHABBAT___________________________
with Temple Beth Am

To attend in-person Friday night Services, 
RSVPs are required before 5:00pm on the Thursday 

immediately before. Masks are required as well. 
All Shabbat Services are also streamed 

live on livestream.com/templebethamjupiter
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___________________________________ ONE OPINION
by Lindsay Hirsch, President and Danna Cohen, Executive Director

Jews don’t agree on much. We all 
know the old joke—two Jews, three 
opinions. But it is probably a safe bet 
that if you stopped any Jew on the 
street between April and September 
and asked them what Jewish 
question was on their mind, many 
would have said, “How are High 
Holy Days going to work this year?”

The High Holy Days are always 
a big deal, always require much 
preparation, and always come with 
their own unique set of stressors; 
but like everything else, this year 
brought unique challenges. Time 
doesn’t care—it marches on, so we 
had to figure it out. And we did. 
Despite not being able to worship 
sitting in our sanctuary, Temple 
Beth Am was able to offer seven 
different Services as well as classes, 
programs, drive-thrus, and social 
action opportunities to our members 
and community. It was no small 
feat, and before we shift gears and 
look to the future we want to take 
this opportunity to thank the many 
people who made it possible:

To our clergy, who spent months 
planning and beautifully executing 
such a meaningful worship 
experience—we know that your 
hearts were also broken not being 
able see your congregants, and 
leading a Service to an empty room. 
The late nights, the missed vacation 
days, and the countless other 
personal sacrifices paid off, and we 
are so grateful to you. 

To the professionals working 
behind the scenes—we know that 
all your carefully laid plans from 
designing tickets to ordering 
supplies were turned on a dime. 
Thank you for your flexibility, your 

nimbleness, and your willingness to 
give the extra little bit that made all 
the difference. 

To our Board of Directors, who 
every year endeavor to call the 
entire TBA membership and wish 
them a happy new year—this year 
your job was harder than usual, the 
phone calls required being internet 
technicians, emotional supports, 
secretaries, and more, and you 
rose to meet the challenge. Beyond 
that, your leadership through 
the pandemic, as well as your 
stewardship of the Temple over the 
years, put us in the position to be 
able to pull these High Holy Days 
off. For having the vision, and for 
trusting everyone to run with it, we 
thank you.

To the extraordinary number of 
volunteers—you may have signed 
on to do a small task (or if you are 
Gali, 300+ somethings) but the 
“small” things are the ones that had 
a big impact. From baking challah, 
to buying supplies, to greeting 
congregants at the drive-thru, to 
donating gifts for the kids, your hard 
work added up to dozens of hours. 
You are the backbone of successful 
synagogues everywhere. 

To Nate Goldin, our Shofar 
blower—thank you, you get better 
and better and we could not be more 
impressed with your skills. 

To our musicians, who were in the 
unusual circumstance of playing 
while not always being able to 
see or hear each other in order to 
maintain a safe distance—thank you 
for helping us preserve the unique 
beauty of our Temple’s Services 
through your music. 

To Chris and Jackie Albertini of 
Standing Room Inc., our production 
team, who had no idea they were 
signing up to live and breathe the 
High Holy Days for months when 
they took on this project—when you 
have the opportunity to work with 
creative and talented individuals it 
makes all the difference, thank you 
for bringing the High Holy Days into 
our homes and making us all feel 
like we were in the front row.

To our High Holy Days Chair, 
Debbie Baseman—it would be 
impossible to quantify everything 
that you do every year to make 
the High Holy Days happen, 
and this year was no exception. 
Coordinating timelines, mailings, 
communications, gifts, supplies, 
teaching congregants how to 
access the stream, and overseeing 
the High Holy Days Appeal are 
just but some of the things that 
happened seamlessly because of 
your dedication, organization, 
and knowledge. We could ask for 
no better High Holy Days Chair, 
knowing that when you are in charge 
of something, everything is taken 
care of from A to Z.

And finally to you, our 
congregation—we cannot thank 
you enough for trusting us to 
make this work, supporting us so 
we could do it, sharing with your 
friends, learning new technologies, 
and more. Many of you went far 
out of your comfort zones, and our 
congregation is better and stronger 
for it. 
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“LET THERE BE LIGHT” IN THE DARKNESS_ ___
by Brett Tancer

I was thinking this week about 
Havdallah, the ritual that we 
perform at the end of Shabbat each 
week. I thought of several from my 
time in rabbinic school, I thought 
of a few in Israel, and I thought of 
the countless hours I spent working 
on and leading Havdallah at various 
summer camps throughout the 
years. 

The word Havdallah means 
division, from the word to separate 
in Hebrew, l’havdil. The ceremony 
is one of my favorites for many 
reasons. We use all of our senses—
tasting wine, smelling the spices, 
feeling the warmth of the flame from 
the candle, seeing its reflection in 
our fingertips, and finally hearing 
that sound, that tssssssss as the 
candle is extinguished in the wine. 
I love this act of marking the end 
of one thing and the beginning of 
something new, and it makes sense 
that I am particularly drawn to it at 
this time of year. 

Last week marked Simchat Torah, 
when our cycle of reading from 
the Torah ended and began again; 
where we read the end of the book 

of d’varim (or Deuteronomy) and 
then immediately from Genesis 
(or in Hebrew, b’reishit), which 
means in the (a) beginning. The 
word for separation or dividing 
appears several times in the story 
of creation. The first verb in the 
Torah is “to create” as in, “God 
created the heavens and the earth.” 
Not long after God makes a havdil, 
a separation between light and 
darkness, making day and night. 
There’s a separation between the 
heavens and the earth, the waters 
above from the waters below, land 
and sea, and then…well, and then 
we don’t hear a whole lot from the 
verb “separate” for a long time. It’s 
not until the book of Leviticus that 
the word re-emerges, only now, not 
as a separation between good and 
bad or the darkness and the light, 
but a separation between what is 
holy and what is not (profane). 

We are now entering into the darker 
time of the year as the seasons move 
from summer to fall and into winter 
before spinning us back into the 
renewal of spring, both in growth as 
well as light. Just as in the creation 

story, God looked at the light and 
saw that it was good. I know many of 
you can relate that darkness and this 
time of year brings with it a slight 
foreboding. As we grow up we do 
our best to remind ourselves that all 
manner of spookiness and things 
that go bump in the night are not 
ideas grounded in fact and yet, we 
still prefer to turn the lights on when 
we go hunting for a midnight snack.

I suggest that this year in particular, 
we could all use a little extra light, 
as even in south Florida, it feels 
a little cooler and a little darker. 
When during Havdallah we look 
at the reflection of the light in our 
fingertips, it is not just for the sight 
of it, it is also to try and carry some 
of Shabbat into the coming week. As 
the weather changes and the days 
shorten, it is my hope to carry some 
of the light from the holy days with 
us. 

May we all be blessed with a little 
more light, a little more hope, a little 
more joy, and I wish, whether people 
can see it behind our masks or not, a 
lot more opportunities to smile. 

100 Women Who Care
Wednesday, November 18, 2020 at 5:30pm
We are a secular women’s group supporting local charities. 

We meet quarterly for one hour. No committees. No “homework”. No stress.
Cost/year (tax-deductible): $400, payable in four $100 checks that go directly to local charities

100 Women Who Care is a national organization dedicated to supporting local charities through increased 
awareness and cash donations. During our meetings, we enjoy presentations from several local charities and 
choose one to receive our donation. This combined donation makes a real impact in our local community.

To RSVP for this virtual event, please contact Audrey Ades at audade@yahoo.com.
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It’s November. Who would 
have thought in March that we 
would still be wearing masks and 
distancing, limiting attendance, and 
using hand sanitizer by the quart? 
We all hope that a return to normal 
will happen soon. Our gratitude to 
our TBA clergy and staff for making 
the High Holy Days a meaningful 
and beautiful spiritual experience. 

While Palm Beach County entered 
Phase 3 of re-opening in September, 
the Men’s Club has not held its 
indoor events since April, including 
the Yom HaShoah breakfast 
program, the summer monthly 
dining out, our season kickoff 
dinner, and our Veteran’s Day 
Breakfast, although there will be a 
program via Zoom. We continue to 
explore and evolve our events and 
activities to meet the challenges of 
the times. We hope we can once 
again schedule in-person activities, 
but we have to wait and operate 
differently at this time. 

In September, Jeff Klatzko, as part 
of the Men’s Club Speaker Series, 
gave a presentation on “What You 
Need to Know About Long-Term 
Healthcare” via Zoom. It provided 
great information, and was well 

received by the over 30 people 
who took part in that event. Other 
Speaker Series presentations are 
being planned for the near future. 

On October 13, at 7:00pm, the 
Men’s Club, in partnership with 
the Sisterhood, sponsored a 
presentation by the League of 
Women Voters. This event was open 
to the entire Congregation and held 
via Zoom. At least 50 attendees 
took part. The presentation focused 
on the six (6) constitutional 
amendments on the ballot. 

On October 14, we held an informal 
Zoom conversation for Men’s 
Club members, where members 
discussed items of interest and got 
to know other members better. We 
will continue this program with two 
scheduled meetings in November. 
(see below for details)

While our Annual Veterans 
Day Lox and Bagel Breakfast in 
November will not be a breakfast 
event, we have scheduled a 
speaker via Zoom on Veteran’s 
Day. On Wednesday, November 
11 at 7:00pm, Hector Delgado 
will speak about his service as 
a Navy SEAL, training, missions 

(unclassified), and joint operations 
that included all branches of 
services. The Zoom link will be 
provided prior to the event. (see 
page 11 for more details)

We hope to return to our normal 
lox and bagel breakfast and 
programs as the pandemic danger 
passes next year.

In the meantime, we want your 
input. How can the Men’s Club 
better serve its members and the 
congregation?

Stay safe and stay well. Please feel 
free to call me at 240.687.4734 or 
email TBAMensclub2@gmail.com 
with any questions, suggestions, or 
comments.

____________________ MEN’S CLUB HAPPENINGS
by Jack Tenenbaum

MEN’S CLUB MEMBERS SOCIAL HOUR
Wednesdays, November 4 and November 18 at 7:00pm
For Men’s Club members, via Zoom. We’ll discuss items of interest and get to 
know other members better. Link will be provided to Men’s Club members prior 
to November 4.
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SISTERHOOD SCOOP____________________________
by Lois Remick

This year, Thanksgiving is special. 
It is special because now we 
all know what it means to be a 
Pilgrim...a person who wanders 
in a foreign land. As COVID-19 
took over all aspects of our health, 
our economy, our civics, and our 
educational institutions, we all 
wandered in a land that was foreign 
to us. Thanksgiving is special this 
year because we can identify with 
the Pilgrims of 1620, with the 
pilgrimages of our grandparents 
or great-grandparents, with their 
fear of the unknown as they settled 
in a foreign country and adopted 
the USA as their home. Therefore,  
gratitude is the main course of our 
traditional meal: Gratitude to those 
professionals and hospital workers 
who risked their lives helping 
pandemic-stricken Americans; 
gratitude toward educators who 
ventured into unknown territory of 
educating our children online; and 
gratitude to all those who helped us 
brave the sense of the foreign that 
was/is our country and our world 
since March 2020.

Please get out your calendars 
because your Sisterhood has a 
few special events scheduled for 
November and December.

On November 9 at 7:00pm, Ceil 
Schneider Randell, Esq., AEP, will 

present “Demystifying Probate 
and Estate Administration,” a 
talk on a subject that we need to 
understand as it applies to all of us 
and our families. The Zoom link for 
this event will be published in our 
Sisterhood email prior to the event. 
(see page 11 for more details)

On Monday, December 7 at 
7:00pm, author Talia Carner will 
discuss her book, “The Third 
Daughter.”  More information 
on registration for this Zoom 
discussion will be sent to Sisterhood 
members in an email.

We are very appreciative for all the 
Tzedakah boxes that were returned 
to Sisterhood during the Simon 
Baker High Holy Days Food Drive. 
A thank you to Ben Levkovitz who 
volunteered to collect the boxes 
during the “drive-thru.” If you have 
a Tzedakah box that you need to 
return, please do so by leaving it at 
the front door of TBA, then ring 
the bell to notify either Margot or 
Debbie so they can reclaim the box.

Our Sisterhood Coffee & 
Conversation continues to be 
a fun hour for members. If you 
have not had the opportunity to 
join the discussions and wish to, 
please email Renee Weisman at 
sisterhoodoftemplebetham@gmail.
com. In response, Renee will email 

you the Zoom link. There are two 
opportunities to meet; Monday 
evenings at 7:00pm and Thursday 
mornings at 10:30am. Please join 
us for either or both.

We thank the  presenters from The 
League of Women Voters who 
helped us decipher the language 
in the Florida amendments on 
the ballot so that we can make 
informed decisions. Thank you, 
also, to Temple Beth Am’s Men’s 
Club, who co-sponsored this very 
important discussion.

Please stay tuned to your Sisterhood 
emails and future Scoops as we will 
be presenting another visit to “Gali’s 
Kitchen,” and a surprise January 
event.

Until then, stay well, stay happy, and 
stay safe.

SISTERHOOD COFFEE & CONVERSATION
Mondays, 7:00pm–8:00pm • Thursdays, 10:30am–11:30am
Via Zoom. Contact Renee Weisman at sisterhoodoftemplebetham@gmail.com to be 
emailed the code to use to join the group.
Monday November dates: 11/2, 11/9, 11/16, 11/23, and 11/30 
Thursday November dates: 11/5, 11/12, and 11/19 (no meeting on 11/26)
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Every year during the High Holy 
Days season, we collect food and 
supplies to donate to the Alpert 
Jewish Family Services for our 
Simon Baker High Holy Days 
Food Drive. Our collection helps 
AJFS keep their food pantry stocked 
for months. We are taught from 
the Torah, “There will never cease 
to be needy ones in your land.” 
(Deuteronomy 15:11) This year was 
no different.

I’ll be honest, I was worried about 
how our food drive would be this 
year. We had to find ways to get 
creative to share and promote our 
collecting. This year, we added 
a new way to donate through an 
Amazon wish list. I was pleasantly 
surprised by how many of you 
utilized this platform. It allowed for 
anyone to donate in a way that was 
completely contactless. You could 
donate from the comfort of your 
couch or even from another state! 

For our physical collection of the 
items, we set up a drive-thru so 
people could safely stay in their 

cars while dropping off their 
donations. I had so many wonderful 
volunteers, youth group teens, and 
adults who helped carry the bags 
and load them onto the truck! I 
would like to thank Ephram Jacob, 
Peyton Wolff, Hailey Wolff, 
Rebecca Steidle, Ben Levkovitz, 
Yoni Levkovitz, Bruce Cohen, Jan 
Kozlow, and the TBA staff for all 
their help during the collection on 
September 27! We received so many 
generous donations that we filled up 
a 15-foot truck! 

Thank you to Debby Baker, Gali 
Levkovitz, Ben Levkovitz, and 
Yoni Levkovitz for driving down 
to AJFS with me to help unload 
all of our donations! The staff and 
volunteers at AJFS were so thrilled 
by all of our donations. Lately, their 
food pantry has been very bare 
and our donations truly made a big 
difference.

It was a very humbling experience 
to see what the food pantry looks 
like when it’s not full. I knew 
that this season, with all of the 

COVID-19 struggles, would be 
a hard one for AJFS. I was raised 
in a home that valued tzedakah 
and tikkun olam very highly. As a 
family, we were constantly donating 
food, items, and our time to various 
organizations growing up. I hope 
that you all felt that same sense of 
pride and happiness that I did. 

Lastly, I want to thank ALL OF 
YOU! As a congregation, we all rose 
to the occasion together and helped 
make others’ lives a bit brighter. 

__________________________ YOUTH GROUP NEWS
by Elana Beame, Youth Engagement Director

RSVP to Elana at ebeame@templebetham.com for any of the events below

COCHAVIM EVENT! 
(3rd-5th Grade)

Virtual TBA’s 
Next Top Model
Sunday, Nov. 8 @ 1:00pm
https://us02web.zoom.

us/j/85846291063

Virtual Kitchen 
Scavenger Hunt
Sunday, Nov. 15 @ 1:00pm
https://us02web.zoom.

us/j/82920565289

Virtual 
JackBox Games
Sunday, Nov. 1 @ 2:00pm

https://us02web.zoom.
us/j/85222007686

JAMTY JR EVENT! 
(6th-8th Grade)

JAMTY EVENT! 
(9th-12th Grade)
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I have always loved a good game 
of Jewish geography. Whenever 
anyone tells me where they grew 
up, what camp they went to, or their 
temple youth group, I must ask, 
“Hey, do you know...?”

This past week, I started watching 
an online game show called “Who 
Knows One?” with 300 other Jewish 
peers on Facebook. The game’s 
tagline is “It’s not who you know. 
It’s who (who you know) knows.”

Here’s a quick rundown on 
how it’s played. There are two 
contestants who have to find a 
Jewish connection to a random 
person (the chosen one) with some 
simple facts. The contestants are 
given their name, age, and current 
city, then as the game goes on they 
get other hints like what summer 
camp they went to, their home city, 
synagogue, and youth group. The 
contestants call on friends in their 
contacts (known as connectors) and 

find out who may know the mystery 
contestant, then that person 
can contact someone else. It’s “6 
degrees of kosher bacon!” And 
when the mystery guest enters the 
Zoom room, whichever contestant 
connected to them wins!

I have no idea how I ended up 
sitting for over an hour each week 
watching people call other people 
trying to play the ultimate game 
of Jewish geography. They have 
been playing since early in the 
summer as a way to connect those 
who were grieving the loss of their 
summer homes and missing their 
camp, religious school, youth group 
friends, etc.

I felt like a giddy teenager watching 
it because I loved seeing and 
hearing familiar names and chatting 
with old friends. The best was 
watching people call Rabbis and 
colleagues they haven’t spoken to in 
years, and—no questions asked—

they pop right on to connect them 
to the chosen one. Many of them 
are watching along too and put on 
old camp or youth group shirts, 
making it even more interesting. 
And secretly I am hoping I get a text 
with a random Zoom link to play 
along! 

I always want to express the 
importance of Jewish community 
and youth groups and why we 
do what we do to our families. 
It can be hard to articulate how 
religious school, youth groups, 
and camp influences your future, 
but when I watch Who Knows 
One?, it reinforces one of the most 
important things I’ve gotten out of 
those experiences—community. 
I reflect back on my own journey 
while watching a game show of 
Jewish geography, missing my old 
friends but also excited to connect 
with them in other, new ways. 

WHO KNOWS ONE?_____________________________
by Alissa Frankel, Education Director

MITZVAH OF THE MONTH: BACK TO BASICS
The Back to Basics Angel Program provides nearly 8,000 needy 
elementary school students with the basic necessities of NEW 
sneakers, socks, underwear, and a wrapped toy each year during 
the holiday season.

HOW YOU CAN PARTICIPATE:
1) Email Alissa at afrankel@templebetham.com to receive your wish card(s) via e-mail with a 
child’s name, age, and sizes on it. If you prefer to donate an Amazon, Walmart, or Target 
gift card, we will do the purchasing for you! 2) Wrap your gifts and tape the child’s name 
to the outside of your gifts to show the child’s information. 3) Return gifts to Temple Beth 
Am during the designated drive-thru on Sunday, December 6 from 9:30am–12:00pm. 
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Demystifying Probate and 
Estate Administration

presented by Ceil Randall, JD, AEP

Please join Sisterhood on Monday, November 9, 
at 7:00pm via Zoom

Open to all. Ceil’s presentations are among the most popular given by Sisterhood 
and we are certain you will gain much needed information by attending.

Contact Renee Weisman at sisterhoodoftemplebetham@gmail.com to be emailed the Zoom group code.

TBA MEN’S CLUB VETERAN’S DAY PROGRAM
featuring a presentation by Hector J. Delgado

“The Importance of the Navy Seal in Protecting Our Country”
Wednesday November 11, 2020 at 7:00pm (via Zoom)
Lieutenant Commander Hector Delgado is a retired US Navy SEAL, with 29 years 

of active and reserve service. His tours of duty have included the Middle East, Europe, 
Africa, and South America. He is also a retired Special Agent with Homeland Security 

in Palm Beach including the Joint Terrorism Task Force, Miami Field Office. Over the past 
15 years he has conducted Active Shooter Response Training Seminars and is recognized 

as an expert in this field. He sits on the Naval Academy Selection Board on behalf of 
Senator Rubio and is a member of the Board of Directors of the Navy Seal Museum.

Open to all. Please RSVP via email to tbamensclub2@gmail.com. 
Log-in instructions will be sent out a few days before the event.
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THE ONE SCHOOL NEWS FOR NOVEMBER______
by Patty McCaulley, Early Childhood Director

PARENT AS EDUCATORS 
IN THE YEAR 2020

Last January, many of us toasted 
to what we thought was going to 
be a good year and the sound of 
“2020” seemed upbeat. Little did 
we know that the world would be 
enduring an unkind pandemic that 
would bring taxing and unfamiliar 
challenges. Parents creatively 
transformed areas of their homes 
into offices and classrooms. Despite 
the efforts of online curriculum, 
parent involvement in their 
children’s education was inevitable. 
The good news is that there were 
and still are silver linings to parent 
involvement in educating their 
children.

When parents are involved in their 
children’s education, both children 
and parents are likely to benefit. 
Researchers report that parent 
participation in their children’s 
schooling frequently:
•	 Enhances children’s self-esteem
•	 Improves children’s academic 

achievement

•	 Improves parent-child 
relationships

•	 Helps parents develop a better 
understanding of the schooling 
process

The One School values the triad of 
communication between the home, 
school, and child that we share. 
Communicating through our Bright 
Wheel app, emails, and phone 
conversations bridges the home and 
school with ongoing interaction. 
This is particularly important as 
we adjust to the COVID-19 health 
and safety protocols of parents not 
being able to be within the school 
building and limited conversations 
at carlines. There are many 
ways that we can team together 
as educators and support your 
children to do well in school.

Ask your child about their school 
day. Keep informed of the class’s 
planned events so you can ask 
specific questions rather than 
general questions that result in one-
word responses. Sometimes telling 
your children a little something 

about your own day starts the 
conversation ball rolling. Your child 
may get the idea of sharing news 
and feelings about his or her day.

Continue to make home a place for 
learning, as well as school. Read 
with your child or have him or her 
read to you every day. Make it fun, 
talk about what you have read! 
Stimulate your child’s creativity and 
sense of wonder.

Be a role model. Your child admires 
and learns from you! Be positive 
about education and show that you 
enjoy learning too. Make school 
important and fun.

Implement family rituals and 
traditions that are values you want 
to instill in your children for a 
lifetime.

Build success. Help raise your 
child’s self-esteem by setting 
reachable goals and praising your 
child’s efforts, not just their results.

IMPORTANT 
UPCOMING DATES

Friday, November 13 
at 5:30pm 

Virtual Kids Shabbat 
(see next page for details)

Wednesday, November 25– 
Friday, November 27 

NO SCHOOL

The Bears 
class celebrates 
fall with 
a colorful 
bulletin board 
highlighting 
handmade 
works of art!
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We want to thank all of The One 
School families for supporting 
and embracing this years’ changes, 
and we hope everyone is having a 
wonderful start to the new school 
year. 

The 2020-2021 Board of Directors 
hosted our first PTO meeting of 
the new school year on Tuesday, 
October 13 on Facebook LIVE.  
Using this format gives us the 
opportunity to share news with 
families and keep connected while 
maintaining social distance.  

We are thrilled to support The One 
School’s return of both Amazing 
Athletes and Body Science with Ms. 
Yael this November. 

Check out our Facebook group 
page: “The One School at Temple 
Beth Am PTO”.  There you can find 
a recording of October’s meeting 
and news on upcoming events and 
opportunities to support our virtual 
fundraisers.  

If you have any questions or want to 
learn more about TOS PTO, please 
email our president, Maria Kugler 
pto@templebetham.com.

_____ A MESSAGE FROM THE ONE SCHOOL PTO
by Randi Karmin, PTO Secretary

IMPORTANT 
UPCOMING DATES

Friday, November 6 
Kickoff the Book Fair 
with Literature Day 

(and dress up at TOS)

Friday, November 6– 
Friday, November 20 (online) 

Scholastic Virtual Book Fair

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 13 
AT 5:30PM

Join Rabbi Alon, Rabbi Brett, 
and Cantorial Soloist Marcy to 
celebrate World Kindness Day 

with songs and blessings as we 
welcome Shabbat together!
This event will be virtual only, at 

livestream.com/templebethamjupiter 
and on the PTO Facebook page. 

Virtual Kids Shabbat 
Celebrating World Kindness Day
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Check out lots of great photos on our blog: http://TempleBethAmJupiter.blogspot.com/p/family-center.html 
and keep updated by joining our Facebook group: Temple Beth Am Mishpacha/Family Center

“Childhood is something precious to be celebrated and shared. 
You’ll be amazed to see your child’s individual journey of discovery and learning.”

VIRTUAL YOGA W/YAEL
Tuesdays at 10:00am & Thursdays at 4:00pm
All adult ages and experience levels welcome (modifications available).
Cost is $12/class or $100/10 class card. 
For class Zoom link and to pay, please email Yael at ylawrence@templebetham.com.

Tuesday November dates: 11/3, 11/10, 11/17, 11/24
Thursday November dates: 11/5, 11/12, 11/19 (no class on 11/26)

MISHPACHA FAMILY CENTER NEWS____________
by Yael Lawrence, Mishpacha/Family Center Coordinator
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____________________________________ MAZEL TOV!
Bar Mitzvah and Bat Mitzvah Announcements

Bat Mitzvah of Treasure Stein (November 7, 2020)

It is with great pride our family announces our daughter, Treasure Stein, will celebrate her 
Bat Mitzvah on November 7, 2020, at Temple Beth Am. 
Treasure, a high-achieving seventh grader, attends The Benjamin School. She excels in school 
and is a leader. She’s a part of a competitive Acro Dance team, plays volleyball, and is a 
member of the Sparklers dance team at TBS. She enjoys time with family, friends, traveling, 
and her hedgehog Trixi. Treasure is passionate about the arts. She has played the piano for 
eight years. She plays percussion and sings, receiving awards in honor band and drama at 
school. Treasure loves the stage as much as it loves her. At age nine she stole the hearts of many 

when cast on NBC’s show “Genius Junior” hosted by Neil Patrick Harris. After, she was invited to give a Ted Talk at her 
school speaking about mnemonics. 
Thank you to those who have supported Treasure during this wonderful journey. Treasure, you are a blessing. You light 
up every room with your positive attitude, sense of humor, and bright smile! We love you always!

All our love from Dad, Mom, Andrew, Paradise, Haven, Thor, Arque, & Trixi 

Bar Mitzvah of Judah Glusman (November 7, 2020)

Judah Glusman will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on Saturday, November 7, 2020 at 
Temple Beth Am. 
Judah is a gift to the world. He is kind, honest, funny, and passionate. He loves playing 
basketball and soccer, and watching him is a treasured experience. This has been a whirlwind 
year with the pandemic, and regardless of exterior circumstances, Judah practices his Hebrew 
with fervor that can leave one in awe. Judah is a wonderful brother, son, cousin, grandson, and 
friend. But, most importantly he is wonderful because of who he is: A spirit that shines; always 
has, always will. A lesson to all that we can experience great joy and connection from the 
inside out. We all love you!

Love, Mom, Dad, Mason, & Remy

Bar Mitzvah of Jackson Zentner (November 14, 2020)
After many months of study, we are very proud to announce our son Jackson Tyler Zentner 
will be called to the Torah at Temple Beth Am on November 14, 2020.
Jackson is in the 7th grade at The Benjamin School. He excels in all his studies but does 
especially well in advanced math. He has boundless energy and loves football, basketball, 
soccer and hockey. He’s been playing hockey since he was five years old and has a wicked 
slapshot. Jackson is an incredibly kind, witty and perceptive person. He has so many loyal 
friends that enrich his life. He loves his goldendoodle puppy JJ and takes good care of him. 
His family and friends all over the country and in Canada will be watching with pride as he 
becomes a man in the Jewish faith.

We would like to thank Rabbi Alon, Rabbi Brett, Cantorial Soloist Marcy Morris, and everyone at Temple Beth Am who 
supported Jackson through this very special time.

Ruthanne & Gary Zentner
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Bar Mitzvah of Asher Elman (November 21, 2020)

With great pride, joy, and love, we announce that our son Asher Ludwig Elman will be called 
to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on Saturday, November 21, 2020 at Temple Beth Am. 
Asher is an eighth grader at Independence Middle school, where he is in the SciQuest 
Academy and a member of the Independence basketball team. Asher enjoys playing flag 
football, basketball, baseball, and golf. Asher’s love of sports led him to his Mitzvah project. 
Asher chose to raise money for and donate to the JTAA organization, which supports 
community athletics. Asher has been playing sports through JTAA since he was five years old. 
In his free time, Asher enjoys watching and playing sports with friends. 

Asher is looking forward to spending this special day with his family and friends. We would like to thank the Temple 
Beth Am family for helping Asher achieve this wonderful milestone in his life. A special thanks to Rabbi Brett Tancer, 
Rabbi Alon Levkovitz, and Cantorial Soloist Marcy Morris. 

Karin & Jeffrey Elman

MAZEL TOV!_____________________________________
Bar Mitzvah and Bat Mitzvah Announcements

BOOK CLUB______________________________________
by Edie Wolf

Thanks to all who participated in 
our online discussion of The Book 
Of Lost Names by Kirsten Harmel 
on October 19. As always, your 
comments and insights made for a 
lively discussion.

Our next selection for discussion 
on Monday, November 2 at 
10:30am is THE DUTCH HOUSE 
by Ann Patchett:

At the end of the Second World War, 
Cyril Conroy combines luck and a 
single canny investment to begin 
an enormous real estate empire, 
propelling his family from poverty to 
enormous wealth. His first order of 
business is to buy the Dutch House, a 
lavish estate in the suburbs outside of 
Philadelphia. Meant as a surprise for 
his wife, the house sets in motion the 
undoing of everyone he loves.

The story is told by Cyril’s son 
Danny, as he and his older sister, 
the brilliantly acerbic and self-
assured Maeve, are exiled from the 
house where they grew up by their 
stepmother. The two wealthy siblings 
are thrown back into the poverty 
their parents had escaped from and 
find that all they have to count on is 
one another. It is this unshakeable 
bond between them that both saves 

their lives and thwarts their futures.

Set over the course of five decades, 
The Dutch House is a dark fairy tale 
about two smart people who cannot 
overcome their past. Despite every 
outward sign of success, Danny and 
Maeve are only truly comfortable 
when they’re together. Throughout 
their lives they return to the well-
worn story of what they’ve lost 
with humor and rage. But when at 
last they’re forced to confront the 
people who left them behind, the 
relationship between an indulged 
brother and his ever-protective sister 
is finally tested.

We will continue to meet online 
via Zoom and I will send out the 
link for joining the meeting a few 
days before the date. Please RSVP 
to me at ediewolf@gmail.com or 
443.223.9729.
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________________________ NOVEMBER YAHRZEITS
NOVEMBER 1–NOVEMBER 7 
(READ ON NOVEMBER 6)
Seymour Ackerman
Father of Ed Ackerman
Marc Barbakoff
Father of Hillary Sheitelman
Louis Cohen
Grandfather of Bruce Cohen
Jerry Hartman*
Husband of Esther Hartman, Father 
of Chris & Eileen Turenne, Herbert & 
Cindy Hartman & Debora Hartman, 
and Grandfather of Tamara & Matthew 
Hartman and Kacy, Jaclyn & Michelle 
Turenne
Morris Kaminsky
Uncle of Sara Ward
Jack Kien
Father of Julian Kien
Doris Snyder*
Mother-in-law of Rosalie Snyder
and Grandmother of Sheryl Stewart 
& Craig Snyder
Florette Diaz
Mother of Susan Enslein
Goldie Finkelstone*
Grandmother of Sandra Landsman
Max Colton
Grandfather of Gary Colton
Judy Gerstein*
Wife of Edward Gerstein
Marvin Block
Father of Diane Levant
Susan Frank
Sister of Carol Sleeper
Iris Marcia Grill
Sister of Nina Golub
Harry Levin
Stepfather of Philip Blatt
Janet Levin
Mother of Howie Levin
Richard Meissler
Brother-in-law of Bobbie Meissler
Louis Penn
Father of Lorraine Katz and 
Grandfather of Debbie Roosth
Israel Schultz
Father of Allen Schultz
Andrew Jarmel
Husband of Gail Jarmel 
and Father of Valerie Snyder
Saul Rosnov
Father of Pat Silverberg
Sheldon Diamond*
Father of Larry Diamond

Allen L. Gray
Father of David Gray
Philip Markowitz*
Father of Irv Markowitz
William Wolf
Uncle of Jerry Rosman
Morris Golzbein
Grandfather of Mark Golzbein
Rae Graceman*
Mother of Lloyd Graceman z”l
Mildred Meissler
Mother-in-law of Bobbie Meissler
Julia Olanow*
Mother of Wendy Cohn
Frank Perloff*
Friend of the Congregation
Betty Rosenblatt*
Mother of Carol Willner z”l
Bessie Stone*
Mother of Al Stone
Howard Weinstein
Father of Jeff Weinstein

NOVEMBER 8–NOVEMBER 14 
(READ ON NOVEMBER 13)
Helen Kramer
Mother of Martin Kramer 
and Grandmother of Lauren 
Kramer-Goldvasser
Steve Patch
Friend of Jo Smith
Louis J. Bassin
Father of Stanley Bassin
Gladys Chleck*
Wife of David Chleck z”l
Steven Fialkow
Cousin of Ira Fialkow
Samuel Meshil
Father of Joe Meshil
Ephraim Plawsky
Father of Lorrie Garfinkel
Sadie Turnoff
Grandmother of Jessica Ferrari
Clara Markowitz*
Mother of Irv Markowitz
Bernard Rabin
Father of Cheryll Plotkin
Helen Rosenberg
Mother of Ruth Rosenberg
Selma Weintraub*
Mother of Mort Weintraub z”l
William Kramer
Father of Sheila Eidelman
Esther Maltman
Mother of Allan Maltman

Abraham Silberstein
Father of Beverly Pace
Lena Hibel
Grandmother of Andrew Plotkin
Valerie Boss Jolly
Sister of Dan Boss
Lillian K. Lewis*
Mother of D. Robert Lewis z”l
Libbie Schneider
Mother-in-law of Joetta Schneider
John Marzina*
Husband of Susan Marzina
Nathan Stark
Father of Jeff Stark
Max D. Greenblatt
Father of Lenore Gerson
Eva Kalmanson*
Great Grandmother of Amanda Schaub

NOVEMBER 15–NOVEMBER 21 
(READ ON NOVEMBER 20)
Paul Begler*
Uncle of Natalie Lango & Mike Deakter
Ronald Copple
Father of Ryan Copple
Betty Goldberg
Mother-in-law of Sandy Goldberg
Ethel Goldberg
Mother of Sandy Goldberg
Zoltan Smooke
Grandfather of Susan Marzina
Ethel Davidson Stanfield
Mother of Jeffrey Stanfield
Philip Volk*
Father of Alberta Volk z”l
Harry Baron
Grandfather of Ilan Kaufer
Zola Carp
Father of Steve Carp
Abbott Dressler
Husband of Phyllis Dressler
Max Goldman
Father of Barbara Goldman
Edith Lewis*
Mother of Stephen Lewis
Richard Strassler
Son of Roberta & Alan Strassler
Louis Wender*
Father of Herb Wender
Lillie Kalafer
Grandmother of Carol Sleeper
Louis C. Sirkus*
Grandfather of Myrna Abramowitz

* Denotes memorial plaque.
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NOVEMBER YAHRZEITS_________________________

* Denotes memorial plaque.

Morris A. Wolf*
Father of Cyra L. Lewis z”l
Barbara Blagg*
Wife of Joe Blagg
Nathaniel Drourr
Father-in-law of Vera Drourr and 
Grandfather of Nathaniel Drourr
Isadore Golden
Grandfather of Stacy Kushner
Rose Silverman*
Mother of Tamar Maltz
Joseph Schwartz
Father of Diane LaBovick and 
Grandfather of Brian LaBovick
Barry Garson
Father of Jayme Charney
Abraham Lawrence
Grandfather of Yael Lawrence
Philip Levy
Father of Charlie Levy
Thelma Miriam Plawsky
Mother of Lorrie Garfinkel
Paul Schwab
Father of Benjy Schwab
Charles Siegel
Brother-in-law of Natalie Siegel
Rose Kanter*
Mother of Edith Kaplan z”l
Milton Pollov
Father of Gail Jarmel and 
Grandfather of Valerie Snyder

NOVEMBER 22–NOVEMBER 28 
(READ ON NOVEMBER 27)
Beulah Cooley
Mother of Myles Cooley and 
Grandmother of Lisa Chhabra
Elaine Weinstein
Mother-in-law of Harvey White
Jeffrey Z. Levine
Husband of Sharen Levine
Anita Orlansky
Mother of Ellen Paikoff
Norita Berman
Stepmother of Scott Berman
Lillian Pollov
Mother of Gail Jarmel and 
Grandmother of Valerie Snyder
Robert Albert
Father of Nancy Franko
Richard Ballin
Father of Jon Ballin
Lillian Buan
Mother of Annette Zigelsky
Sandra Halpern
Wife of Cy Halpern

Herbert Horovitz
Father of Linda Horovitz
Dorothy Littman
Mother of Ferne Reber
Benjamin Mittenberg
Father of Irving Mittenberg
Cyrille Mendelson Cooper*
Sister of Esther Hartman and Aunt 
of Chris & Eileen Turenne, Herbert 
& Cindy Hartman & Debora Hartman  
Morris Gordon
Father of Herb Gordon
Stuart Cohen
Nephew of Sandy Weiner
Nathan Holover*
Father of Rosalie Snyder and 
Grandfather of Sheryl Stewart 
& Craig Snyder
Vera Kabolotsky
Aunt of Joe Meshil
Abraham Klein
Father of Don Klein
Harold Merle Kropman
Father of Frankie Lissauer
Tzila Offer
Step-Grandmother of Gali Levkovitz
Beatrice Scheacter
Mother of Marcia Beutner
Bertha Fineberg*
Mother of Leona Usher
Janice Frankel*
Sister of Lenore Gerson
Mary Geist
Mother of Stan Geist
Rochelle (Shellie) Kronfeld*
Wife of Donald Kronfeld and 
Mother of Dyann Gormezano
Ruth Mohl
Mother of Mim Davis
Melanie Sprechman*
Sister of Ken Sprechman

NOVEMBER 29–DECEMBER 5 
(READ ON DECEMBER 4)
Nancy Breitbarth*
Wife of Joel Tancer
Moe Light*
Father of Nate Light
Thomas Russell
Father of Brian Russell
Eugene Amado*
Father of Debbie Carr
Mildred Engelhardt
Grandmother of Joel Engelhardt
Jean Messing
Mother of Marsha Levinson

Milton Prigoff*
Husband of Marion Prigoff
Isadore Stone*
Father of Al Stone
Frances Baseman*
Mother-in-law of Jackie Baseman 
and Grandmother of Hal Baseman
Carl Jarmel
Father-in-law of Gail Jarmel and 
Grandfather of Valerie Snyder
Lynn Katz
Mother of Connie Golber
Mina Conway Morello
Mother of Dan Morello
Julius Shuldiner
Father of Marc Shuldiner
Stanley Solomont
Father of Edie Wolf
Esther Weiner
Mother of Jerry Weiner
Alfred Wohlgemuth*
Father of Judy Colarusso
Rosalind Epstein*
Sister of Melvin Wolfe
Herman Wallman 
Father-in-law of Bill Prokocimer 
and Grandfather of Ilyse Karwoski 
& Susan Prokocimer
Linda White*
Wife of Harvey White and Mother 
of Jared, Seth & Abigail White
Alan Bergman
Uncle of Sara Ward
Sally Grusby*
Mother-in-law of Myrna Abramowitz
Julia Landy
Mother of Sue Freedland and 
Grandmother of Howard Freedland
Edward Levins
Husband of Sheila Levins
Harry Freedland
Father of Dan Freedland and 
Grandfather of Howard Freedland
Toby Sack*
Friend of the Congregation
Ida Frank
Grandmother of Carol Sleeper
Marilyn W. Kugler*
Mother of Michael Kugler
Edna Hibel Plotkin*
Mother of Andrew Plotkin 
Herbert Schurowitz
Father of Ron Shaw
Bessie Wolk
Mother of Ruth Schiffer
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_______WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS
CARING COMMUNITY
Paul Tischler
in memory of Rose Tischler
Cubby Steinhart
in memory of Jacob 
Steinhart

FLOWER FUND
Melissa and DS Berenson 
in honor of their son Asher 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah 
and in memory of David 
Berenson
Shelby & Danielle Wolff
in honor of their son Peyton 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah
The Siegel Family
in honor of Hayden Siegel 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah
The Kessler Family
in honor of Benjamin Kessler 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah

GENERAL FUND
Brenda Kramer
in memory of Aaron 
Goldstein
Michele Schlisserman
in appreciation 
Lenore & Win Gerson
in memory of Ira Gelb
Robert Newman
in memory of Rose Weinberg
Kim Rosenberg
in appreciation
The Prokocimer Family 
(Bill, Illyse, Susan & Bonnie)
in memory of Irv Govberg 
and Joseph Newman
Joe Meshil
in memory of Samuel 
Kabolotsky
Esther & Allen Schultz
in memory of Mary Jo 
Schultz, Evelyn Schultz, 
Israel Schultz & Neil Rockoff
Sue & Dan Freedland
in memory of Dorothy Rosen 
and Cylvia Alderman’s sister 
Bernice
Jody Minde
in memory of Ronnie Barre
Wendy & Barry Cohn
in memory of Stewart Gilbert

Liz & Brian Cohn
in memory of Stewart Gilbert
Cheryll, Andy & Wendy 
Plotkin
to thank the clergy, staff, and 
volunteers for the Drive-Thru 
High Holy Days Package
Krista & Eric Alterman
in memory of Enid Alterman
Debbie & Hal Baseman
in memory of Ronnie Barre
Mah Jongg Group
in appreciation
Irina Svoyskaya
in memory of Mark Svoyskiy
Stan Komitor
in memory of Jean Komitor
Nada Imbriale
in memory of her best friend 
Barbara Jean Carter
Nada Imbriale
in honor of Leah Frankel’s 
birthday
Nava & Bob Viniar
in memory of Harold & 
Patricia Viniar
Debbie & Hal Baseman
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein
Frankie & Fred Lissauer
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein
Phyllis & Bob Levin
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein
Alice Oberman
in memory of Ruth Ullnick
Nina & Richie Golub
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein
Debbie & Hal Baseman
in memory of Sherrie 
Kesselman
Debbie & Hal Baseman
in memory of Henry Fischer
Chris Rolnick
in memory of Ramona 
Burgos
Lenore & Win Gerson
in memory of Mildred 
Silverman
Lenore & Win Gerson
in memory of David 
Schlisserman

Nina & Richie Golub
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein 
Sandy & Jerry Weiner
in memory of Mildred 
Silverman
Dale Merken-Silverberg
in memory of Mildred 
Silverman
Rookie & Stan Komitor
in memory of Mildred 
Silverman
Harriet & John Wolf
in memory of Mildred 
Silverman
Lois & Richard Remick
in memory of Sherrie 
Kesselman
Wendy & Barry Cohn
in memory of Henry Fischer
Liz & Brian Cohn
in memory of Henry Fischer
Brenda & Martin Kramer
in memory of Haskell 
Goldstein & Hyman Kramer
Marcy Brody & Jim Banic
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein
Sarrie & Alex Katz
in memory of Henry Fischer
Sarrie & Alex Katz
in honor of the excellent 
High Holy Days Services
Lynn Klausner
in memory of Barney 
Fyvolent
Rabbi Bernice Weiss
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein
Lois Zinman
in memory of Mildred 
Silverman
Jody Minde
in memory of Stewart Gilbert
Debbie & Hal Baseman
in memory of Stewart Gilbert
Lindsey & Jeff Klatzko
in memory of Stewart Gilbert
Sandy & Stephen Hilcoff
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein

HARTMAN FAMILY 
COMMUNITY GARDEN
Esther Hartman
in memory of Jerry Hartman 
and Cyrille Mendelson 
Cooper
Paula & Michael Deakter
in loving memory of Amy 
Russell and her love for the 
garden
Morty Zigelsky
in memory of Frieda Zigelsky

HIGH HOLY DAYS 
PRAYER BOOKS
Donna Wexler
in memory of Mort Wexler – 
“His memory is a blessing!”
Ken Rothmel
in memory of William 
Rothmel (5 books)
Ken Lever
in memory of Harry H. Lever 
Ken Lever
in memory of Sophia 
Goldberg
Ken Rothmel
in memory of Elizabeth 
Rothmel (5 books)
Lou Ann Berkley
in memory of Stanley Berkley
Nancy Soifer
in memory of Reva 
Opocznski (2 books)
Linda & Harold Kay
in memory of Mildred 
Silverman
Arline & Mark Slifkin
in memory of Stewart Gilbert

MORTGAGE ELIMINATION 
FUND
Molly & Al Cohen
in memory of Arnold Snyder
Charlie Madanick
in appreciation to Jose 
Alvarez
Charlie Madanick
in memory of Joyce Dwork 
and Arnold Snyder
Sue & Dan Freedland
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein
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WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATIONS________

Marilyn & Nate Finkel
in honor of the birthdays 
of Karen Tunick, Margo 
DeRojas, and Barbara 
Jacobs, and the 
anniversaries of Tara & Dave 
Jacobs and Allison & Paul 
Ford
Karen & Bob Feller
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein
Lois Remick
in memory of Isaac Koretz
Daniel Myerson
in memory of Nathan 
Myerson
Dan Freedland
in memory of Annette 
Freedland
Richie Golub
in memory of Elizabeth 
Golub

MUSIC FUND
Deborah Rubin
in appreciation
Robin & Michael Walder
in appreciation
Randee Tancer
in memory of Jerry Forman
The Stewart Family & 
Rosalie Snyder
in appreciation and in 
memory of Arnold Snyder
Carole Levine
in memory of Daniel Arturo
Cheryll, Andy & Wendy 
Plotkin
in memory of Anna Deyo 
Rabin
Cheryll, Andy & Wendy 
Plotkin
in memory of Bernard Rabin
Charlie Madanick
in memory of Ronnie Barre
Arline & Mark Slifkin
in honor of the clergy for the 
High Holy Days Services
Arline & Mark Slifkin
in honor of Jackie & Chris 
Alberts for the production of 
the High Holy Days Services

Craig Snyder & Family
in appreciation to Rabbi Brett 
for officiating at his father, 
Arnold Snyder’s, funeral
Karen & Bob Feller
in memory of Anita Koch
Nathan LaBovick
in memory of Louis LaBovick
Lauren Weinstein
in memory of Elyse 
O’Donnell

PROJECT CHIDUSH
Nina Golub
in memory of Iris Marcia Grill

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY 
FUND
Deborah Rubin
in appreciation
Marjorie & Steve Nagrotsky
in appreciation
Marge & Lou Wolfson
in memory of Gladys 
Wolfson, Edgar Wolfson, 
Lillian Gilbert & Reuben 
Gilbert
Janet & Thom Dwork
in appreciation for the funeral 
for Thom’s mother, Joyce 
Dwork
Beverly & Leonard Pace
in memory of Mildred 
Silverman
Minoo Fuhr
in memory of Mildred 
Silverman
Ruth Stavisky
in memory of Lawrence 
S. Gordon
Jeff Weinstein
in memory of Howard 
Weinstein
Julian Kien
in memory of Jack Kien
Linda Horovitz
in memory of Alan Horovitz
Lynne Wachsman
in memory of Jack Scheman
Leah & Ed Frankel
in memory of Henry Fischer

RABBI’S EDUCATIONAL 
& PROGRAMMING FUND
Nava & Bob Viniar
in memory of Bela Ehrenfeld 
and Vera Ehrenfeld
Carole Meshil
in memory of Dorothy Garber
Cheryll, Andy & Wendy 
Plotkin
in memory of Edna Hibel 
Plotkin
Brenda & George Lane
in appreciation for the 
High Holy Days Services
Lorraine Katz
in memory of Rheba Penn
Dale Merken-Silverberg
in memory of Robert 
Silverberg
Carole Levine & 
Jose Alvarez	
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein
Lois & Richard Remick
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein
Maril & Charlie Levy
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein
Tamar Maltz
in memory of Maurice 
Silverman
Cy Halpern
in memory of Bella Bereznik
Janet Erony-Kahan
in memory of Bruce Erony
Julie Ross
in memory of Edna Chasen
Louise Maurer
in memory of Robert Maurer

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND
Sandy Cook
in honor of our Youth 
Engagement Director & 
Program Assistant, Elana 
Beame
Sandy Cook
in memory of Burt Cook

RICKY FISCHER 
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
FUND
Jody Minde
in memory of Henry Fischer
Debbie & Hal Baseman
in memory of Henry Fischer
Carol Carswell
in memory of Henry Fischer
Margot & Paul Hauser
in memory of Henry Fischer
Maril & Charlie Levy
in memory of Henry Fischer
Carole Levine & Jose 
Alvarez
in memory of Henry Fischer
Carole & Joe Meshil
in memory of Henry Fischer
Molly & Al Cohen
in memory of Henry Fischer
Leona Usher
in memory of David Fischer

SOCIAL ACTION FUND
Gary Pepper
in memory of Lily Pepper & 
Alex Pepper
Ceil Randell
in memory of Toby Schneider
Linda Wolfe
in memory of Zena Adelman
Linda & Mel Wolfe
in memory of Alan 
Morganstein
Jeff Elman
in memory of Arnold Elman

THE ONE SCHOOL FUND
Tammy & Jeff Webber
in memory of Sherrie 
Kesselman
Mimi Lippman
in memory of Dorothea 
Lippman
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_________________ HIGH HOLY DAYS DONATIONS
Because of COVID-19, we were not able to celebrate the High Holy Days together. Instead, our clergy team brought the High 
Holy Days to us. The Services were absolutely beautiful! Their hard work certainly paid off. Hopefully next year we will be 
back in the Temple. Thank you to everyone who supported our efforts with a donation to our High Holy Days appeal. During 
these uncertain times, we need to pull together, and this year, your generosity was more important than ever. 

With much appreciation, Debbie Baseman, High Holy Days Chairperson 

George & Beth Abrams
Barr Agran
Robin Alden
Susan Alexander
Eric & Krista Alterman
Seth & Karen Asofsky
Michael & Kathy Azeez
Lilette Bagwin
Chris & Debby Baker
John & Cheryl Baldwin
Jim Banic & Marcy Brody
Gary & Seama Barat
Charlie Barnett
Steven & Catherine Barre
Hal & Debbie Baseman
Jackie Baseman
Brenda Beacher
Harold & Laney Becker
Stanley Belsky
Richard & Helen Bemporad
Edmund & Susan Benson 
Steven & Sandra Berg  
Myrna Berman
Scott & Melissa Berman
Anita Bernstein
Marcia Beutner
Arnold & Marilyn Blank
Phil & Judy Brothman
Lawrence & Toby Brown
Anthony Camerino & Jennifer Milone
Steve & Marilyn Carp
Carol Carswell
Jonathan & Randee Cherner
Al & Molly Cohen
Danna Cohen
Herb & Phyllis Cohen
Karen Cohen
Ray & Eda Cohen

Barry & Wendy Cohn
Brian & Liz Cohn
Jared & Kaylene Cole
Geri Collura
Gary Colton
Myles & Korky Cooley
Robert Cooper
Rob Corcoran & Jessica 
Hochman-Corcoran
Mim Davis
Mike & Paula Deakter
Marty & Beth Deitchman
Heather Deitchman-Levy
Stephen & Geryl Deixler
Susan DeLuccia
Alyson Distel
Craig & Valerie Distel
Phil & Linda Dolen
Phillip Dresden
Nancy Drexler
Hermine Drezner
Martha Drilling & Roy Sander 
Thom & Janet Dwork
Sandy & Lois Edelstein
Jeff & Karin Elman
Joel & Donna Engelhardt
Elizabeth Escuza
Harvey & Barbara Falk
Ross & Susan Federgreen
Alan & Joanne Feldman
Sam & Jackie Feldman
Bob & Karen Feller
Nathan, Beth & Riley Rose Flah
Eileen Forman
Allan Fox
Allen & Suzan Fox
Lee & Shari Fox
Sandra Fox

Dan & Sue Freedland
Ed & Ellen Freeman
Josef & Laura Freeman
Irwin Friedenberg
Howard & Tracey Freedland
Scott & Jennifer Friedman
Hank & Merle Frier
Ellen Gallagher
William & Debby Gans
Harmon & Lorrie Garfinkel
Tim Garmon & Lauren Lapon
Win & Lenore Gerson
Anne Gilden
Brian & Kristin Glassman
Burt Gold
Donald & Rhoda Gold
Bill & Beth Goldman
Lisa Goldman
Troy & Meredith Goodman
Bruce & Bonnie Goldstein
Gil & Carol Goldstein
Richie & Nina Golub
Mark Golzbein
Earl & Toni Goodman
Gladys Gottlieb
Betty Graber
Gail Green
Mark Greenberg & 
Yvonne Jurcik-Greenberg
Bruce Grob 
Neal Grob
Rochelle Grunfeld
Irwin & Shirley Hahn
Jackie Halderman
Ralph & Betsy Hallac
Cy Halpern & Sheila Levins
Brandon Hass
Brian & Andrea Hass
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HIGH HOLY DAYS DONATIONS__________________

Paul & Margot Hauser
Frederick & Rochelle Herold
Dorothy Hess
Marshall & Patricia Hilsberg
Brenda Seligman Himelstein
Matt & Lindsay Hirsch
Ed Hochman
Elliot & Jan Hochman
Robert & Nanci Hochman
Sharon Holinstat
Debra Horn
Joe Isenstein
David & Allison Kahn
Jeffrey & Diane Karp
Robert & Ilyse Karwoski
Leonard & Clara Katz
Jeff & Kerri Kaufmann
Harold & Linda Kay
Stan & Susan Keller 
James Kent
Eric Kerness
Matthew & Eric Kernkraut
Julian & Kay Kien
Jeffrey & Lindsey Klatzko
Joel & Lynn Klausner
Patricia Klausner
Joshua Klein
Al Komins & Sharon Rosen
Stan & Rookie Komiter
Paul & Judy Konigsberg
Cheryl Korman
Sidney & Eleanor Kovner
Jan Kozlow
Martin & Brenda Kramer
Tracie Krieger
Doug & Melissa Krulik
Hannah LaBovick
Nathan & Diane LaBovick
Patricia LaBovitz
Nathan Lansky
Marvin & Rita Lava
Tal & Naama Laviv
Scott & Paige Lawrence
Rachel Leder
Janice Leeds

Mark & Jacque Leopold
Kenneth & Joan Lever
Bob & Phyllis Levin
Howie & Rhonda Levin
Ronald & Maxine Levin
Carole Levine & Jose Alvarez
Cary & Liz Levine
Sharen Levine
Marsha Levinson
Rabbi Alon & Gali Levkovitz
Charlie & Maril Levy
Ilya & Diana Lioznyansky
Lisa Liporace
Julie Littky-Rubin
Charlie Madanick
Ann Malina
Allan & Evelyn Maltman
Joy Mandel
Stephen Mandell
Paul & Ina Marcus
Shari Marcus
Lawrence Mass
Louise Maurer
Ellen Mazer
Jack & Gloria Mazer
Jane Meehan
Bobbie Meissler
Gary & Arlene Mendelson
Dale Merken-Silverberg
Joe & Carole Meshil
Irma Meyer
Alan & Evangeline Miller
David Miller
Jeff & Stacy Miller
Steve & Maura Miller
Jody Minde
Lew & Jennifer Minsky
Irving & Rena Mittenberg
Bryan & Andrea Moody
Rick & Hinda Morgan
Toby Morganstein
Brad & Iva Morris
Marcy Morris
Daniel & Carole Myerson
Marjorie & Steve Nagrotsky

Stephen & Nina Nemerofsky
Tracy Nemerofsky
Wendy Nemerofsky
Doris Newman
Norma Newman
Michael Nieder
The Pace Family
Mel & Ellen Paikoff
Reuven Pasternak
Paul Pinkus
Andy, Cheryll & Wendy Plotkin
Steve & Stacy Politziner
Nathan & Shelley Rabhan
Jane Rapp
Jim & Bonnie Reiffel
Burton Rein
David Remick
Richard & Lois Remick
David Rifkin
Marcia Rizika
Elinor Roosth
Eugene Rosen
David & Mary Rosenberg
Kim Rosenberg
Gary & Eileen Rosenthal
Ronald & Judy Rosenthal
Wendy Roth
Ken Rothmel
Mark & Jessi Rubenstein
Jonathan & Diane Rubin
Jonathan Rubins & Amy Genet
Sandra Rudikoff
Richard & Joan Rusden
Herb & Eileen Rutstein
Marvin Sambur
Peter Sandquist
Leon Savage
Bernard & Norma Schattner
Ruth Schiffer
Lance Schiller
Joel Schlesinger
David & Michele Schlisserman
Jordan & Loni Schnitzer
Benjy & Lissa Schwab
Elayne Schwartz
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_________________ HIGH HOLY DAYS DONATIONS
Sherrie Scott
Larry & Jolene Shapiro
Steven & Lynn Shapiro
Andrew Shear
Sam & Phoebe Shochat
Lee Shore
Marc & Tina Shuldiner
Rich & Nancy Shuman
Joseph & Judith Siegel
Jerry & Robin Silvers
Danny & Leah Simon
Fred Simonds & Carol Merriman
Jonathan Slater
Forrest & Carol Sleeper
Mark & Arline Slifkin
Charles & Gloria Sloane
Jonathan & Lisa Slonin
Rudy Slucker
Tema Smeyne & Ed Gerstein
Donald Snider & Cissy Travis
Jeremy & Sara Rose Soffler
Bob & Nancy Soifer
Tai Lei Somoskey
Diane Sosman
Israel & Regina Spector

Adrianne Spiegel
Kenny & Marcy Sprechman
Larry & Alice Spritzer
Jeff & Pat Stark
John & Lisa Stauffer
Ruth & Norm Stavisky
Bernie & Bonnie Stein
Jeremy Stein
Cubby Steinhart
Rick & Sheryl Stewart
Michael & Esther Stillman
Philip Stillman
Larry Strauss & Lisa Lauer
Sylvia Strauss
Michael & Sharon Strongin
Bob & Esta Suchodolsky
Fred & Deanna Talmud
Jack & CK Tenenbaum
Robert Toll
Leona Usher
Gail Vanovitch
Charlie & Ellen Venuti
David & Maria Vershel
Harriet Vogel
Fred & Sandra Wacksman

Stephen Wacksman
Elinor Wapner
Robert & Sara Ward
Charles Wasserman
Jerry & Sandy Weiner
Sharon Weiner
John & Renee Weisman
Alan Weiss
Barry & Lois Weiss
Greg & Bettina Weiss
Martin & Laura Weiss
Scott & Marci Weiss
Michael Werner
Donna Wexler
Melvin & Helene Whitken
Alec & Dotty Wisch
Marci Wittenberg & Wayne Ackerman
Mel & Linda Wolfe
Louis & Marjorie Wolfson
Laura Wolpo
Gary & Ruthanne Zentner
Lon & Ellen Zimmer
Jennifer Zimmerman
Marty & Beth Zubatkin
(HHD donations received as of 10/20/20)

___________________NOVEMBER ANNIVERSARIES
November 4
Burt & Shelley Newman

November 5
Russell & Jennifer Jones

November 9
Chris & Jackie Albertini
Nate & Amy Dalton

November 11
Kenneth & Debbie Roosth
Craig & Amy Vogel

November 12
Ilan & Robyn Hurvitz

November 19
Michael & Susan Torbin

November 23
Scott & Venus Cantor

November 24
Bob & Celeste London
Louis & Jean Reens

November 25
Paul & Margot Hauser

November 27
Allen & Suzan Fox

November 28
George & Donna Rogers

November 29
Phil & Linda Dolen
Steve & Jill Fried
Win & Lenore Gerson
Ron & Phyllis Shaw

November 30
Stan & Rookie Komitor
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NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS_ _______________________

November 1
Scarlett Axelband
Howard Debs
Yvonne Jurcik-Greenberg
Ludmila Mishelevich
Irina Svoyskaya

November 2
Chris Albertini
Stacey Link Caplan
Madison Cohen
Sarah Kozak

November 3
Jordan Borenstein
Ilan Kaufer
Cara Shapiro

November 4
William LaBovick
Rachel Strauss

November 5
George Franko
Marcy Morris

November 6
Lyla Deakter
Jeff Satinoff
Ed Yonkers

November 7
Jesse Fabrikant
Barbara Goldman
Heather Wood

November 8
Harold Kay
John Moran
Bill Prokocimer
Bonnie Reiffel

November 9
Rose Andreassi
Erin Kaufmann
Treasure Stein
Leo Stewart	

November 10
Samuel Baker
Jack Linkhorst

November 11
Steven Barre
Catherine Drourr
Dana Foster
Jared Freedland
Sally Heims
Evan Seligman
Gracie Taylor

November 12
Phyllis Dressler
Cameron Fried
Jan Hochman
Cary Levine
Daniel Morello
Randee Tancer
Kevin Wagner
Ruth Weisberg
Penny Wender	

November 13
Samuel Fox
Suzan Fox
Michael Meidan
Kenneth Roosth
Marni Strauss

November 14
Benjamin Etzkin
Josephine Klein

November 15
Martin Kramer
Erica Sadowski

November 16
Talia Bock
Lee Fox
Robert Levin
Roman Levine

November 17
Michael Borenstein
Venus Cantor
Mark Gibson
Grace Handel
Larry Levine
Ferne Reber
Michael Singer
Hayden Webber
Renee Weisman

November 18
Michael Ewing
Andrea Hass
Adam Sadowski
Hannah Shakerdge
Joan Tager

November 19
Tana Copple
Cindy Taylor Hartman
Irma Meyer

November 20
Bruce Eisenberg
Matthew Gottlieb
Sarah Seligman
Jennifer Shakerdge
Leonard Tylka

November 21
Michelle Borenstein
Molly Cohen
Ava Diamond
Nathan Finkel
Brooke Shainman
Vivian Treves

November 22
Harvey Falk
Marvin Littky
Alice Oberman

November 23
Andrew Boyland
Randi Etzkin
Shari Fox
David Miller
Benjamin Myers
Matthew Myers

November 24
Scott Cantor
Stephen Daniel
Sally Siegel
Donna Wexler
Annette Zigelsky

November 25
Brian Chandley
Shellie Chiet
Danny Meidan

November 26
Hilary Chiet
Tammy Webber

November 27
Amanda Frank

November 28
Liz Denmark
Eli Ergas
David Fialkow
Richard Golber
Shelley Kissil
Jean Reens

November 29
Zona Castellano
Allen Fox
Zachary Goldvasser
Emilia Greenberg

November 30
Sophia Camerino
Marilyn Lerner
Samantha Stein
Alberto Vargas

Temple Sinai in Lake Charles, Louisiana suffered over $600k in damage to their building in 
Hurricane Delta, and their Rabbi and congregants are in desperate need of our help. 
They are in urgent need of Walmart gift cards so that they can buy food and supplies that are essential 
at this time. Stuart Leeman, South Florida URJ Communities Team Leader, will be collecting the 
gift cards. If you’d like to donate, please send gift cards to him (Stuart Leeman, c/o Hiltronics, 3979 
NW 126th Avenue, Coral Springs, FL 33065). You can also purchase Walmart gift cards online and 
email them directly to stuartleeman@hiltronicscorp.com. Thank you in advance for your help!
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________ WANT TO ADVERTISE IN THE SCRIBE?
Call 561.747.1109 or email tba@templebetham.com

Temple Member Since 2005
Board of Directors Past Member
Men’s Club Member • Religious School Parent 
Complimentary Consultation ($400 Value)

550 Heritage Drive, Suite 170
Jupiter, FL 33458

Phone: 561-775-7007 
Fax: 561-775-7771

CEIL SCHNEIDER RANDELL P.A.
An Estate Planning & Probate Law Firm

R

Ceil Schneider Randell, Esq., AEP®
RATED AV PREEMINENT BY MARTINDALE-HUBBELL®

500 South Australian Avenue 
Suite 600
West Palm Beach, FL 33401

csrandell@randellfirm.com
www.randellfirm.com

561.820.4855

1232 West Indiantown Rd, Suite 109, Jupiter, FL 33458
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PHOTOGRAPHY & VIDEO SERVICES
Bar & Bat Mitvahs

Family Portaits
Video and Social Media Adverrsing

Parres & Events

sales@StandingRoom.com
Jackie Alberts
516.661.2419

StandingRoom.com

How can you honor 
your deceased loved one?

By placing your loved one’s name on the 
Memorial Board in the Memorial Hallway 

entering the Sanctuary.

–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––
When you do this, a light on their plaque 
will be lit on their Yahrzeit (anniversary of 

their death) and their name will be included 
in the Shabbat announcements.

Their light will also be lit on Yom Kippur 
and their name will always be included in the 

Yizkor Book during the High Holy Days.

Even when you are gone, your loved one 
will not be forgotten. Plaques are $500.

Call the Temple at 561.747.1109 to place your order.

YOUR AD HERE

Josh Lyons and Justin Leitner

 
1790 Indian Creek Dr. W, Jupiter 

Call Sue today for more information. Lic # AL 9747  
sue@courtyardgardens.com 
                                                                                 

WANT TO ADVERTISE IN THE SCRIBE?_________
Call 561.747.1109 or email tba@templebetham.com
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TEMPLE BETH AM 
2250 CENTRAL BLVD 
JUPITER, FL 33458

Join us on Wednesday, November 25 at 7:00pm
at livestream.com/templebethamjupiter

Featuring messages by Rabbi Alon, Pastor Young, and 
Father Don, and the combined vocal and instrumental 

talents of the musicians of Temple Beth Am, JupiterFIRST 
Church, and St. Peter Catholic Church.

Annual collection to benefit El Sol, Jupiter’s Community 
Resource Center, will take place during the Service.

Thanksgiving Interfaith Service


